SOUTH COAST CACTUS AND SUCCULENT SOCIETY meeting NOVEMBER 9, 1980: 1:30 P.M. at the South Coast Botanic Garden 26300 Crenshaw Blvd.
Palos Verdes Peninsula

The last BOARD MEETING of 1980 will be held on November 9th, at 12:30P.M. preceding our regularly scheduled meeting. All BOARD MEMBERS please attend.

PROGRAM: This month's featured speaker will be Mr. Waldo Ford, a former professor of Geology at El Camino College.

REFRESHMENTS for NOVEMBER will be provided by Bert Muensterman, Eve Workman, Virginia NcNeal, and Jack Wadleigh.

PLANT OF THE MONTH: One succulent that flourishes in indirect sunlight is the Sansevieria. Commonly known as the snake plant they are native to Africa and India; and, have been popular house plants for generations. Able to survive with casual care they have proven to be the most indestructible of succulent houseplants.

1st Vice President. Ed Hancock
2nd Vice President. Bert Muensterman
Secretary...........Carol Kennedy
Treasurer.........Frank Denison
Show Chairman......Jack Wadleigh

YOUR 1980 DUES are running out! RENEW FOR 1981. Membership dues are being accepted by Norma Holley for the new year beginning Jan. 1, 1981.

Elections will be held this month. Additional nominations will be taken from the floor. Installation of elected officers will take place at our December meeting.

Pam Spade & Terry Wray

Cactus and Succulent

Memberships purchased after Oct. 1, 1980 need not renew. But all memberships purchased before that date must renew in order to remain an active member. receive the newsletter, and be included in our 1981 roster. Enclosed you will find a new, and we hope, easier way to renew. Fill it out and bring it to a meeting or mail it as quickly as possible. -- What will you be bring to add to our festive display at "Holiday at the Gardens"? This spirited contribution to the season is comming up fast. Start planning now! -- On Nov. 14-16 there will be a geological exhibition to the Anza-Borrego Desert area conducted by Joan Baldwin, Professor of Geology at El Camino College. During the trip the geology of the region will be observed and discussed. If you'd like to tag along, please contact Joan Baldwin at El Camino (532-3670, ext. 691). -- There will be an African Violet Show on Nov. 22-23, at the Huntington Beach Center Mall, 7777 Edinger Ave. Hours 10 to 6 on both days.

NEW MEMBERS

WELCOME!!

South Coast